
Nickalus Holmes 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

John Plescow 
Monday, March 10, 2025 9:33 AM 
Consumer Correspondence; Consina Griffin-Greaux 

CORRESPONDENCE 
3/10/2025 
DOCUMENT NO. 01422-2025 

Subject: FW: Protesting The Application for Certificate to Operate Water and/or Wastewater 
Utility - Doc#20240011 

Please, add to docket 20240011. 

From: Consina Griffin-Greaux <CGriffin@psc.state.fl.us> On Behalf Of Consumer Contact 

Sent: Monday, March 10, 2025 8:49 AM 
To: John Plescow <JPlescow@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: RE: Protesting The Application for Certificate to Operate Water and/or Wastewater Utility - Doc#20240011 

John, 

Please forward to clerk's office. 20240011 

C'Griffin-Greaux 

From: SouthplatteJ <jksiragusa@gmail.com> 
Sent: Sunday, March 9, 2025 3:31 PM 
To: Consumer Contact <Contact@PSC.STATE.FL.US> 
Subject: Protesting The Application for Certificate to Operate Water and/or Wastewater Utility - Doc#20240011 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments 
or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

Please accept this correspondence in strong protest against the Application for Certificate to Operate Water and/or 
Wastewater Utility under Document# 20240011 (Riverdale Utility Holding). As a resident that lives within 2 miles of the 
proposed location, we have the following concerns; 

1. Based upon the exhibits attached to the application, the SJRWMD permit and water commitment from the County 
are stale and the permits have expired. 

2. The location of the proposed utility is in an area that is environmentally sensitive. The groundwater drains into the 
nearby St. Johns River, which has experienced unusual algae blooms and decreased marine vegetation in the past 10 
years. This proposed utility will only exacerbate a current problem. 

3. There are many protected species in the area that could be harmed, including a thriving bald eagle population. As 
well as the ever diminishing protected manatee population. 
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4.  Many of the nearby residential properties exceed $1 Million value, and this utility could significantly depress the 
values without corresponding compensation or benefit to the current residents that outweighs the potential detriments 
to the public – harm to the ecosystem, odor, noise, accidental discharge or contamination, harm to the air and water 
quality. 

  

Sincerely, 

Jeanne Siragusa 
749 CR 13 South 
St. Augustine FL 32092 
 
 
 
--  

Breathe in....Breathe out.....Move on 

Jeanne Siragusa 




